
VILLAGE OF POPLAR GROVE 
“A Great Place to Call Home” 

200 Hill Street, Poplar Grove, IL  61065  

Phone: (815) 765-3201 – Fax: (815)765-3571 

www.villageofpoplargrove.com  
 

 

 

November 2021 

 

  

Clerk Monthly Report  
 

General 
 

December Carina and I were busy with our 3rd annual food baskets. Thanks to our vendors, 

sponsors, and elected officials we were able to give 28 families and 10 seniors 142 bags of food.  

 

 

FOIA 
 

We had 3 FOIA   

 

1. Robin- Connie Description of requested public records: Issued building permits for both 

commercial and residential with a value of 100,000.00 and up. This request would like all 

information pertaining to these such as contractor name and addresses, property number, 

owner of said property, subdivision name and lot number if residential, residential demo 

permits. I would prefer this report by email. I am disclosing that this request is for 

commercial purposes. 

2. Lindsey McQuiddy Armada Analytics, Inc. - if there are any open zoning, building, or 

fire code violations currently on record. 

3. Flood Brothers -We are a solid waste firm serving municipalities located within Cook, 

DuPage, Kane, Kendall, Lake and Will Counties. We are interested in information 

concerning your municipality. We request the following:    

• Copy of most recent solid waste amendments, compost and or organic waste changes or 

changes since 2019.  

• Yardage and or tonnage totals for last 12- month period for garbage, recycling and yard 

waste totals by month or by quarter.  

• If totals are available for any pertinent sticker totals, please include.   

• Current prices for each single family home, multi- family units and commercial 

businesses where applicable.   

• If any subsidy or levy monies are used to pay your current hauler, please indicate the yearly 

subsidy applied from any tax body to offset the cost to the taxpayer.  

• If your municipality is billed for any services by your current hauler, please include 

copies of the last twelve months billing from a hauler.  
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• If available, please provide a current unit total (homes, apartments and or 

condominiums) for all applicable charges.   

• If your municipality pays the Hauler directly, please include the last 12 months charges. (Or 

copy of invoices)  

• Please include contract expiration date.   
 

 

 

PERMITS  

 
 For the month of December, we had 14 residential permits. We ended 2021 with 371 permits. 

This is a record for Poplar Grove. We expect 2022 just as busy.  

 

CODE 

 
You might have seen that we have some movement on state street as 203 South State was torn 

down right before Christmas. We are working with the 201 South State Street to fix their 

remaining issues.  

 

We had 1 stop work order for the month of December.  

 

  


